
 
 
 
 

March 27, 2015 
 
 
MEMORANDUM TO: John W. Stetkar, Chairman 
 Advisory Committee on Reactor Safeguards 
 
FROM: Mark A. Satorius /RA/ 

Executive Director for Operations 
 
SUBJECT: DRAFT FINAL GENERIC LETTER 2015-XX, “TREATMENT OF 

NATURAL PHENOMENA HAZARDS AT FUEL CYCLE FACILITIES” 
 
 
On behalf of the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission staff, I thank you for your letter of 
February 20, 2015, regarding the Advisory Committee on Reactor Safeguards (ACRS) review of 
the staff’s Generic Letter 2015-XX, “Treatment of Natural Phenomena Hazards at Fuel Cycle 
Facilities.”  Your letter was in response to discussions held during the 621st meeting of the 
ACRS on February 5-7, 2015. 
 
In your letter, you recommended the issuance of Generic Letter 2015-XX.  The staff appreciates 
and values the discussions and helpful comments from ACRS, and looks forward to engaging 
with the ACRS if there is a need to take significant regulatory action after reviewing the 
responses to the Generic Letter. 
 
cc: Chairman Burns  
 Commissioner Svinicki 
 Commissioner Ostendorff 
 Commissioner Baran 
 SECY 
 
 
CONTACT: Jonathan Marcano, NMSS/FCSE 
  (301) 287-9063 
 



March 27, 2015 
 
MEMORANDUM TO: John W. Stetkar, Chairman 
 Advisory Committee on Reactor Safeguards 
 
FROM: Mark A. Satorius /RA/ 

Executive Director for Operations 
 
SUBJECT: DRAFT FINAL GENERIC LETTER 2015-XX, “TREATMENT OF 

NATURAL PHENOMENA HAZARDS AT FUEL CYCLE FACILITIES” 
 
 
On behalf of the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission staff, I thank you for your letter of 
February 20, 2015, regarding the Advisory Committee on Reactor Safeguards (ACRS) review of 
the staff’s Generic Letter 2015-XX, “Treatment of Natural Phenomena Hazards at Fuel Cycle 
Facilities.”  Your letter was in response to discussions held during the 621st meeting of the 
ACRS on February 5-7, 2015. 
 
In your letter, you recommended the issuance of Generic Letter 2015-XX.  The staff appreciates 
and values the discussions and helpful comments from ACRS, and looks forward to engaging 
with the ACRS if there is a need to take significant regulatory action after reviewing the 
responses to the Generic Letter. 
 
cc: Chairman Burns  
 Commissioner Svinicki 
 Commissioner Ostendorff 
 Commissioner Baran 
 SECY 

 
 
 
CONTACT: Jonathan Marcano, NMSS/FCSE 
  (301) 287-9063 
 

 
DISTRIBUTION OEDO-15-00174:   
FCSE r/f RidsAcrsAcnw_MailCTR RidsEdoMailCenter NMSS_TicketCloseout 
Resource  

 
 
 
 
 

ML15056A482 *via e-mail 
 OFFICE NMSS/FCSE NMSS/FCSE NMSS/FCSE NMSS/FCSE *OGC NMSS:Tech Ed NMSS EDO 

NAME JMarcano DMiller MKotzalas MBailey NStAmour CPoland Chaney 
(SMoore for) 

MASatorius 

DATE 03/16/2015 03/16/2015 03/17/2015 03/17/2015 3/18/2015 03/19/15 03/26/15 3/ 27 /2015 

                         OFFICIAL RECORD COPY 
 


